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Catholic Eldercare provides the care, housing and 
services needed by older adults to continue living fully — 
with dignity — in an intentionally created community.

P.S. If you have a Facebook account, we encourage you to ‘Like’ Catholic 
Eldercare at facebook.com/CatholicEldercare. So much happens between  
the fall and spring newsletters, and Facebook is a great way to stay informed.

Connections is a biannual publication  
of Catholic Eldercare, Inc., 817 Main St.  
NE, Minneapolis, MN 55413. The purpose  
of this publication is to provide useful  
information and resources to the Catholic Eldercare 
community. For more information on the publication 
or to request additional copies, suggest article 
ideas, or to be removed from the mailing list, 
contact Angela Ali at aali@catholiceldercare.org  
or call 612-362-2430.

If you no longer wish to receive Connections,  
you may call 612-362-2430 or email Angela Ali  
at aali@catholiceldercare.org. Doing so will not 
affect your ability to receive services from  
Catholic Eldercare. You may notify us at any time 
should you wish to resume receiving Connections.
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Nurturing Life’s Ageless Spirit

Dear Friends:

“Small steps, big strides” was the theme for this year’s Fall Luncheon, and one that runs  
through Catholic Eldercare’s history and mission.  

Catholic Eldercare started with a small step. Two men on a ski lift were discussing the problem of inadequate 
care and housing for seniors. In that moment, our founders Al Hofstede and Tom Glodek made a commitment  
to act. That was the first step. 

Next, they recruited Bob Hannah and Sister Ruth Roland, two more small steps that would have a large impact. 
And look where those small steps have led: two campuses, four residential communities, a transitional care 
center opened just last year, and a brand-new market-rate apartment community coming next year.

In this issue, you’ll learn more about how our upcoming 2nd Street project will meet the needs of the growing 
senior population in Northeast Minneapolis.

On the very next page, you’ll meet Greg Baumburger, our new Chief Operating Officer for Catholic Eldercare.

You’ll also read about our plans for re-landscaping the green space next to historic St. Anthony of Padua Chapel 
to include a new water feature, patio for outdoor events which will be accessible for those who use walkers  
and wheelchairs.

Catholic Eldercare has been proud to serve this community for many years. With many changes in progress 
and more on the horizon, we hope you’ll continue to walk with us in creating a community that brings pride and 
enjoyment to all for years to come.

Sincerely, 

Suzanne Snyder Dan Johnson 
Chair, Board of Directors President and Chief Executive Officer

Catholic Eldercare’s New Chief 
Greg Baumburger joins 
Catholic Eldercare from 
Presbyterian Homes 
and Services, where 
he spent three years 
as Regional Director 
of Operations. Greg 
has over 25 years of 
experience in health 
care administration, 
running communities in Duluth, Maplewood, and White Bear 
Lake with Good Samaritan and Benedictine Health System.

Greg’s first involvement with Catholic Eldercare was 
consulting on the development of our TCU. During that time, 
he formed relationships with Catholic Eldercare staff and 
witnessed the special culture in our community. 

“The involvement of volunteers in so many aspects of 
community life is a special piece of the Catholic Eldercare 
experience,” he said. “I was excited to join this great team  
on a full-time basis and help the organization grow and 
develop processes.”

Greg has many ideas and plans for how to help Catholic 
Eldercare grow. These focus on physical plant improvements, 
continued construction on the 2nd Street project, improving 
quality, and stabilizing census in the Transitional Care Unit 
and Care Center.

Greg lives in St. Paul with his wife Sarah and four children, 
a 15-year-old son and 11-year-old triplets. He attended 
the University of South Dakota, where he studied Health 
Services Administration, and is an active member  
of Holy Spirit Catholic Church.
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“Our new independent apartment community for 
older adults will offer a variety of services that we 
believe will enable you to live the way you want, 
where you want,” said Catholic Eldercare CEO 
and President Dan Johnson. “Things like dining, 
housekeeping and healthcare services. Community 
spaces that will allow you to be together with 
friends and family, and access the rich cultural 
experience this community and downtown 
Minneapolis has to offer.”

Apartments will be available in a variety of stylish 
one and two-bedroom floorplans, each with 
spacious living rooms, private terraces, spa-inspired 
baths, and designer kitchens. The community will 
also feature a stunning rooftop patio, outdoor fire 
pit, club room game tables, and a 24/7 wellness 
center right on site—all of which make living the 
high life utterly low maintenance.

Independent apartment living for 
seniors is coming to Northeast 
Minneapolis late Fall of 2018!

Catholic Eldercare is creating a community where 
active older adults can enjoy a culturally rich and 
socially engaging lifestyle right in our neighborhood; 
providing exceptional independent living and a host  
of onsite social and wellness amenities.

Seniors will have an easy and convenient 
connection to downtown Minneapolis.  
Access to downtown opens the door to 
everything Minneapolis has to offer—evenings  
at The Guthrie, brunches at nationally- 
acclaimed restaurants, and long walks along  
the Mississippi River.

Because the community will be part of the 
Catholic Eldercare Community of Residences, 
Programs, and Homecare Services, it will share 
Catholic Eldercare’s full continuum of care.  
If health needs change, residents will have the 
security of knowing that they’re in good hands 
and that high-quality care is always immediately 
available when they need it.

“We want you to have it all,” said Dan. “We’ll 
break ground this fall, and in a year, we’ll open. 
Watch for it. You’re going to want to live here!”

For more information or to be placed on  
a waiting list, contact Lisa Pattee at  
lpattee@catholiceldercare.org or 612-605-2506.
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Apartment Amenities

• Arts and crafts room

• Club room with fireplace, full kitchen, 
and game tables

• Wellness and fitness center

• Controlled access entry

• Heated garage spaces

• Bicycle storage room

• Deli-style café

• 2nd floor rooftop patio

• Indoor dog wash and dog run

• Individual storage rooms

• Concierge services

• Stainless steel appliance package

• In-unit laundry

• Individually controlled heating and 
air conditioning



15th Annual Fall Luncheon Inspires 
and Invests in Our Future

On September 14, we hosted our 15th annual Fall 
Luncheon. The event celebrated the big strides Catholic 
Eldercare has made in our community over the years, 
along with the many small steps it took to get us where 
we are today: 275 employees serving 1,500 meals a day 
and caring for over 400 area seniors—365 days a year.

CEO and President Dan Johnson emphasized the 
importance of coming together to create spaces and 
services that inspire a sense of pride for the whole 
community. He also introduced Catholic Eldercare’s 
big goal for 2018: to give everyone we serve the 
opportunity to enjoy the outdoors by securing the 2nd 
floor balconies at RiverVillage and re-landscaping the 
green space next to the chapel.

“We want everyone to have a place to be outside, an 
opportunity we all take for granted. No one should 
feel trapped, confined, or boxed in,” he said. “But to 
accomplish these goals, we are going to need to walk 
together…small steps that will add up to big strides.”

Seventeen program sponsors, 42 table hosts, and their 
guests made the 2017 luncheon a success. 

If you were unable to attend the luncheon but wish 
to donate, a donor envelope is enclosed for your 
convenience. You can also make a donation by visiting 
our website at www.catholiceldercare.org. 

Ron Ackerman 

Fr. John Bauer 

Greg Baumberger 

Janet Carlson

Karen Drews 

Exchange Club of 
   East Minneapolis

Judy Fehn

Chris Fitzmorris 

Bob & Lisa Hanten

Don Harding— 
   Infinity Direct

Al Hofstede, Jr. 

Fr. Spencer Howe— 
   Holy Cross

John Hullsiek— 
   Our Lady of Peace

Dan Johnson 

Barbara Johnson 

Kim King 

Emily Koski 

Br. James Krause

Kathy Littfin 

A special thank you to our table hosts:

Diane Lucas 

Jim Marino &  
   Robbie Keller

Joyce Mcintosh 

RJ Mlinar 

Lisa Pattee

Jerry Pearo 

Jim Peters 

Bill Pilacinski 

Kathy Ratican 

Jeff Schrempp 

Chuck Selcer 

Susan Sheehan 

Suzanne Sjoselius— 
   Northeast Bank

Suzanne Snyder 

Sean Spillane 

Lores Vlaminck 

Kerry Warren 

Jerry Weller 

Sandi Westberg & 
   Gary Quam

Patrick Zeman

These sponsors generously funded the 2016 luncheon event, enabling 
every donor gift to directly support the Catholic Eldercare mission.

$12,500+
• Frana Companies

More than 360 friends and supporters contributed to making “Small Steps, 
Big Strides,” the theme for this year’s fundraising luncheon.

$500
• Accent Communications
• National Purity, LLC
• Schechter, Dokken, Kanter
• Sysco

$1,000–$2,500
• BDH & Young
• Infinity Direct
• McKesson Corporation
• McNallan Office Systems
• Miller Hanson Partners
• National Exchange Club
• Northeast Bank
• OneDigital
• Premier Banks

$3,000–$5,000
• Hilltop Trailer Sales
• Imagewërks Marketing
• Lions Club of  

   Northeast Minneapolis
• PreferredOne

CELEBRATING 

15 YEARS
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Care Center The blessing was preceded by a special mass held in 
the St. Anthony of Padua chapel. The Most Reverend 
Bernard A. Hebda, Archbishop of Saint Paul and 
Minneapolis presided. Many community members 
and residents attended. After mass, the Archbishop, 
concelebrating priests, and several special guests 
witnessed the blessing of the first and second floors 
of the TCU building. 
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The concelebrating priests who attended the 
blessing were Father John Brandes, Catholic 
Eldercare’s priest in residence; Father John 
Brauer of the Basilica of St. Mary and a Catholic 
Eldercare Board Member; Father Spencer Howe, 
Father Byron Hagan, and Father Stanislaw Poszwa 
from The Church of the Holy Cross. We were also 
joined by special guests Sister Doris Rauenhorst, 
representing the Sinsinawa Dominicans, and 
David Ryan, a longtime member of St. Anthony  
of Padua Parish. 

On October 19th, local officials, 
residents, and Catholic Eldercare staff 
gathered to celebrate the blessing of 
our Transitional Care Unit (TCU). 

In 1983, Albert Hofstede, Sister Ruth Roland, Bob 
Hannah and Thomas Glodek brought affordable senior 
housing to Northeast Minneapolis with the opening  
of Catholic Eldercare. Al dedicated his life to caring for 
the most underserved residents of the neighborhood 
where he grew up. Without his tireless efforts, we would 
not be where we are today. 

Last year, Al Hofstede passed away at the age of 75.  
To honor our beloved colleague and celebrate his 
lifelong commitment to senior care, Catholic Eldercare 
renamed 817 Main Street NE, the Albert J. Hofstede 
Care Center in a dedication ceremony on October 26. 
Emily Hofstede Koski, Al’s daughter, Barb Johnson, 
President of the Minneapolis City Council and Dan 
Johnson, President and CEO of Catholic Eldercare  
spoke at the event. 

“The family feels very honored and 
happy that the Care Center will bear  

Al’s name,” said Emma Hofstede, Al’s widow. “We thought 
when the TCU opened last year that maybe they would 
name it after him, but naming the entire center after him 
really caught us by surprise! He would be so pleased with 
this recognition.” 

“It’s a real testament to his caring for the elderly 
in Northeast Minneapolis,” she added. “He was so 
dedicated to this community, after being raised on 
California and Lowery. He had a lifelong passion to serve. 
It was an expression of his faith.”

In addition to founding Catholic Eldercare, Al Hofstede 
also served as City Council member and second 
chairman of The Metropolitan Council. At 34 years old, 
he became both the first Catholic Mayor of Minneapolis 
as well as the youngest to hold the office.

The Care Center will not only live on in Al’s name,  
but will continue to carry out his passion for providing 
affordable housing and care for the elderly Northeast 
residents who worked hard all their lives and retired here 
in our neighborhood. 



ONE SMALL STEP…BIG STRIDES
We want to ensure that every one of our residents has the 
opportunity to feel the sun on their face and interact with the 
outdoor world around them. That’s why we’re proposing a 
major re-landscaping of the green space next to historic  
St. Anthony of Padua Chapel.

Your donation will fund:

• A hard surface path around the perimeter for proper 
wheelchair and walker access

• A water feature with benches for visiting friends 
and family 

• Green lawn space preserved for picnics and petting zoos

• A patio for outdoor performances, ice-cream socials  
and summer barbecues

• Necessary upkeep to the Shrine of Our Lady of  
Perpetual Help

This project will enhance the surrounding community and 
ensure our residents always have a safe place to get out  
and enjoy the outdoors—an opportunity we all take so much  
for granted.

Your small step will help us make big strides in your community. 

Thank you.

A TRIBUTE GIFT CAN: 
•  honor a parent or grandparent on Mother’s Day, Father’s Day or other holidays; 

•  commemorate a special occasion such as a birthday, wedding, anniversary, graduation, recital 
or other memorable moments; 

•  recognize the military service of a veteran; 

•  and, honor a beloved staff member or volunteer. 

Visit www.catholiceldercare.org. It’s secure, quick and meaningful.
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QUICK CLICK TO GIVE

By visiting www.catholiceldercare.org, you can quickly 

access comprehensive information on the various 

ways to support the mission. 

1.  Go to www.catholiceldercare.org 

2.  Click on “Giving.” 

3.  Select from a comprehensive  

list of resources from online  

annual fund giving to planned  

giving options.

A tribute gift is a great way to honor someone important to you and support the 

Catholic Eldercare mission. Your gift lets everyone know that a loved one or friend 

has been an important part of your life. 

Healthcare is changing and we must be prepared to change with it. We must manage costs more effectively and 
transition people through a well-designed, integrated set of care choices—all while holding on to that compassionate, 
personal touch you’ve come to expect from Catholic Eldercare. It’s an important goal, and we need your help to do it. 

For more information, visit www.catholiceldercare.org and click on Giving



ANNUAL FUND 
Anonymous (16)

Accent Communications

Sandra Accola

Ron and Karla Ackerman

Gwendolyn Anderson

Alicia Baird

Anna Belle Barnes

Anne Marie Bartlett

Rev. John M. Bauer

Greg Baumberger and  
Sarah Aesaph

BDH & Young Space Design

Thomas and Margaret Beck

Bill Bednarczyk

Linda L. Bennett

William and Virginia Bennett

Jason and Adrienne Betchkal

Molly Beyer

Jamie Bishop

Gary and Orysia Bobcek

Nancy Bonanno

Ellen E. Boroughf

Rev. John F. Brandes

Ray Brandes

Joanne Braun

John and Jill Brecount

Andrea Brennan

Mary and Frank Broderick

Katie Bromback

Marilyn E. Brown

Timothy and Teri Brustad

Doris Burke

Lucille Calguire

Paul V. Camarote

Kate Carlsen

Janet M. Carlson

Catholic Community Foundation

Joseph Cavaleri

Christian Brothers Cretin - 
Derham Hall

Christian Brothers of the Midwest

Christian Brothers of Minnesota

Geraldine Christopherson

Veronica Commers

William and Mary Cragg

Bud Dauphin and Marcia Schaaf

Lori DeNert

John and Susan Derus

Faith DeVito

Digital Insurance

Diane and Peter Donnino

Marilyn and Jimmy DuBay

Justin and Carolina Dufualt

Dusty’s, Inc.

Kari Dziedzic

Nancy Ebner

Michael Leo Ellingsworth  
Donor Advised Fund

Sharon Engebretson

Mark Ethen

Therese and John Fabian

Diane Fischer

John and Maureen Fischer

Joseph and Joanne Fjerstad

Robert Fjerstad†

Cathy and Ronald Fleischfresser

FMA Seniors

Dan and Carol Forby

Mary Forby

Frana Companies

Fridley Lions Club

Nicole Frounfelter

Patrick Gaughan

Gilligan Foundation

Terry Gliniany

Thomas and Sandra Glodek

Sara Goodnough and John Reed

Will and Ieva Gorrilla

Daniel and Shirley Gourde

Paul Grass, FSC

Greater Horizons

Audrey Grill

Keith and Dee Ann Grove

Justine and Daniel Grow

Beverly Gustafson

Ben Gustin

Esther and Stanley Guzik

Robin and Jim Haenze

Mary Hanson, LSW

Robert and Lisa Hanten

Roger and Nelda Hart

HCA Caring for the Community

Alicia Hernandez

Patricia B. Hillmeyer

Hilltop Trailer Sales, Inc.

Marilyn Hiscock

Albert and Kimberly Hofstede Jr.

Diane and Tony Hofstede

John and Sally Hovanec

Beth Howard

Jeff and Janette Howe

Rev. Spencer Howe

John Hullsiek

Beverly Iannazzo

Imagewërks Marketing

Infinity Direct Inc.

Jeremy Irlbeck

Ivy Properties

Amelia Jacobson

Paul Jablonsky

Janice Gardner Foundation

George Janssen

Phillip Jares and Mark Hager

Tony and Betsy Jaros, Jr.

John F. and  
Clara Dolan Foundation

Brad and Mary Johnson

Daniel and Dianne Johnson

Duane G. and  
Barbara A. Johnson

Janet Johnson

Jerome and Rose Jungquist

Mary Ann and John Kaczmarek

Julie Kaul

Jane Kibler

Kim and Warren King

Lynn J. Kjorstad

Helen Klaers Bentrud

Monica and Chris Komomua

Kopp Family Foundation

Barbara Kozmik

Mike Kraft

Sally V. Krusell

Larry and Carolyn Kuechle

Sue and Joe LaGue

Debra and Peter Lane

Dawn Lange

Nancy Larson

Donald and  
Genevieve Lewandowski

Lions Club of  
Northeast Minneapolis

Marlene Longpre

Carol Longtine

David Loomis

Julie Loughrey

Diane Lucas

Jeff and Sara Mahoney

James Marino and Robbie Keller

Louis and Marie Marino

Gina and Mike Marushin

Ryan and Teresa McAlpine

Susan McAvey

Susan and Dale McCauley

Elizabeth McDonnell

Andrea and Larry McGough  
Donor Advised Fund of 
the Catholic Community 
Foundation

Doug and Joyce McIntosh

McKesson Medical-Surgical 
Minnesota Supply

Br. Finbar McMullen, FSC

McNallan Office Systems, Inc.

Jay and Mary McNeil

Mark Meister

Marcus and Constance Merz

Lucille Miller

Miller Hanson Partners

Ray Mlinar

National Purity, LLC

Bernard Newinski

NextEra Energy

North State Advisers & 
Associates, Inc.

Northeast Bank

Esther and Duane Nowlin

Offisource, Inc.

Linnea Olesen

Carolyn E. Olson

William Olynyk

Dick Pearo

Mary M. Pearo

Maureen and Gerald Pearo

William R. and  
Eleanore V. Pederson

James Peters and Betsey Woods

Ruth Peterson

Joseph T. Pfeifer

PreferredOne

Premier Banks

Joyce Pyka

Gary Quam and Sandra Westberg

Joanne and Leonard Rabatin

Michael and Darcel Rainville

Kathleen M. Ratican

Sister Doris Rauenhorst, OP

Kevin Reich

Leonetta Rence

Clint Roberts

Adam Rusinak

We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to the many wonderful individuals, 
corporations, foundations and associations for their generous support of our 
mission. Every dollar makes a significant difference in our ability to continue 
to deliver excellent care in a loving and beautiful environment designed for the 
growing and changing needs of our current and future residents. Without their 
support, we would not be able to run our programs that benefit the lives of  
many seniors. 

These gifts were provided from April 1, 2017 through September 30, 2017.  
Every effort is made to ensure accuracy. If you see an error or omission, please 
contact the Office of Development at 612-362-2430. For a comprehensive list of  
all 2015-2016 donors, please visit: catholiceldercare.org. 
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Mary Catherine Ryan

Dr. John and Dolores Salchert

Patricia A. Sausser

George and Annalise Sayer

Lois Schardin

Schechter Dokken Katner

Marty and Carol Schirber

Eileen Schlentz

Michael Scholl

Schwab Charitable

Thomas and Karen Senko

Kent Simon

Donald and Caryn Sivanich

Sue Sjoselius

Sandra Skach

Keith Smith

Kristine Smyth

Suzanne J. Snyder

Jack Spillane, Jr.

Sean and Debra Spillane

Lynne St. John

Greg and Bonnie Stasik

Dallas Steiner

Mike and DeeAnn Stinebaugh

Mark and Cheryl Stinson

Streamworks

Brooke and Erik Strenstrom

Elizabeth Sullivan

Scott and Sandy Summerfield

Debbie Swanson

Hilary and Sean Sweeney

Lisa Sweeney

SYSCO Food Services  
of Minnesota

Paul and Carrie Tatro

The Benevity Community  
Impact Fund

The Church Of the Holy Cross

Valeria Thoeny

Thomson Reuters

John E. Toohey

Marie Trepanier

Truist

Robert and Jeanne Tupa

United Way of  
Metropolitan Chicago

Nicholas Van Winkle

Lores Vlaminck

Sandy Waryan

Jerry and Cathy Weller

Marlene Weller

Jennifer White

Chris Williams

Loretta Wold

Debbie and Paul Woodward

Jon and Kalley Yanta

Regina I. Zandlo

Heather Zenk

Bruce and Mary Zieba

IN HONOR 
ANNUAL FUND 
Irene Cassidy 

Bernadette Cassidy

Yvonne M. Jares 
Michelle Bailey

Joseph Thomas Pfeifer, 
Navy Veteran 

William and Virginia Bennett

Gary Morin’s 
4th of July Birthday 

Nancy Morin

Kristine Smyth 
Tom and Susan McGuire

IN MEMORY 
ANNUAL FUND
Jim Abicht 

Ron Abicht

 Harold Anderson 
William and Margaret Pilacinski

 Ted and Irene Anderson 
Cynthia J. Spiczka

 Lois Baird 
Bonnie Aanestad

 Caroline Birk 
Clarence J. Birk

 Alf and Helen Boe 
Darlene D. Olson

 Bernadette Borman 
Francis and Carol Borman

  Peter and Linda Borman
  Robert Borman
  Judy and Richard Fehn
  Barbara Grimshaw
  Michael and Kateri Seraphine

 Ed and Ella Brevig 
Ginger L. O’Brian

 Teresa Bruneau 
Carol Bruneau-Malson

 Ann Buszta 
Catholic Eldercare  
  Volunteer Department

  Lynn Eagle
  Cory and Jackie Ferguson
  Harold and Sharon Gray
  Jeno and Nancy Gray
  Jack and Marge Johnson
  Richard Knealing
  Anthony and Jillyn Korman
  Barb and Roger Larson
  Lindsey Mattila
  Marion J. McGinnis
  Shannon McGinnis
  Paul Miterko
  Sarah Olsgaard
  Pat and Donna Patricelli
  Cathleen and Harold Radke
  Patricia Sergeant
  Susan Sherek
  Debra K. Specht
  Michael Sroga
  James and Joan Turpin
  Jerry and Cathy Weller
  Rudy and Judy Wickland
  Jeffrey and Christine Wisen
  Regina I. Zandlo

 Joan Carlson 
Mark and Barbara Durenberger

 John Commers 
Veronica Commers

 Kenny Corsaw 
Terry and Eugene Fink

 Mildred Danelski 
Julie and Kaya Tarhan

 Veronica “Babe” Daniel 
Kevin O’Rourke

 Ted and Valerie Dudek 
Diane Kress

 Deloris and Leo Dvora 
Thomas Dvorak

 Thomas Eitel 
M. Patricia Probst

 Merle Erickson 
Jeffrey and Linda Amundsen

  Roger and Edie Brekken
  Laura Dahl
  Judith A. Erickson
  Douglas and Gloria Faust
  Glenn and Margaret Fishbeck
  John and Carla Foley
  Duane Hillerson
  John and Debra Kirk
  Lowell and Katherine Kisrow
  Terese Lynch and  

   Timothy Johnson
  Gregory and Patricia Mack
  Audrey Martinson
  Anthony and Pam McDonald
  Mark and Caroline Novitzki
  Joan and Michael Petersen
  Joseph and Maureen Seliski
  Margaret Strutzel
  T. and D. Studer
  David Welna

Joyce Fagerlee 
Cheryl Keindl

  James Marino and  
   Robbie Keller

  Robert and Estelle Stillman

 Robert Fjerstad 
Joseph and Joanne Fjerstad

  Steven and Judith Hagen
  Sue Halloran
  Jacqueline Hill
  Peter and Mary Jones
  Cecelia H. Keenan
  Robert and Amy Peterson
  Curtis and Joan Wilcox

 J. Foster 
M. Patricia Probst

 Agnes Gomley Merrill 
Joan M. Mathieu and  
   Jeffrey D. Helstrom

 Chester and Craig Gromek 
John and Marcelle Gromek

 James Guentzel 
M. Patricia Probst

 Olive Hachlowski 
Julie Baker

  Richard and Nancy Bosak
  Donald and Mary Carlsen
 Brad and Nellie Feist
  Jeffrey Hachlowski
  Phyllis R. Hupp
  Roberta and James Keller
  Norman and Roberta Lemmon
  John and Susan Lentz
  Charles and Camille Ostergren
 Sharon and Larenda Roney
  Patrick and Joy Weekley
  Tracie Will

 Michele Hannah 
Jim and Ann Marie Zellmer

 Albert Hofstede 
Walter and Patricia Dziedzic

 Iris Jares 
Diane Lucas

  Kathy Matula

 Marien Jasinski 
Kathryn Mullally

 Russ and June Johnson 
Dave and Janis Langsdale

 Maralyn Jones 
John and Marcelle Gromek

 Marcie Kehr 
Paul and Jane Brunelle

  Holly Clynch
  Julie M. Foster
  Leonard and Geraldine Hall
  Lorraine Hiebert
  Jane Johnson
  John and Sheila Merrill
  Jacqueline Radde
  Christa Siddy

 Phyllis Killoren 
Sharon Gageby

  Karen Hayes
  James and Janice Nunn
  Jacqueline Lou Smith

 Theresa E. King 
Dave and Mary Mittelstaedt

 Constance Koelfgen 
Paticia Higgins

 John Kundla 
Joseph Cavaleri

  Dan and Carol Forby
  Phyllis R. Hupp
  Diane Lucas
  Donald K. Sovell

 WIlliam LaFerriere 
Jacquelyn and Terry Nelson

 Robert LaLiberte 
Dorothy LaLiberte

 Gen Letness 
Tom Letness

 Luella Marian Lee 
Louise and Randy Currey

  Stinson Leonard Street, LLP

 Vicki Matthes 
Joseph Cavaleri

  Mary Fagerlee
  James Horn
  William and Kathy Kozlak
  Doris Mruz-Partyka 
  Jim and Cheryle Nesser
  John and Kimberly Pilarski
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16 17

 Wayne Mikkola 
Gladys M. Mikkola

 Stanley Mirocha 
Dan and Carol Forby

 Bill O’Brien 
Bill and Sharon O’Brien

 Katie O’Brien  
Bill and Sharon O’Brien

 Curtis Olson 
Cremation Society, Inc.

 Jerry and Todd Olson 
Darlene D. Olson

 Roy Pearo 
Dick Pearo

 Joseph T. Pfeifer 
William and Virginia Bennett

 Barbara Quigley 
Robin and Douglas Schutte

  Ron Quigley

 Bonnie Quimby 
Catholic Eldercare  
   Volunteer Department

  Judy and Richard Fehn

 Mary Ruhe 
Julie and Kaya Tarhan

 Syl Semrau 
Thomas Harrison

 Helen Sirak 
William and Margaret Pilacinski

 Peter Skupeko 
Lois Christian

  Lynne Gelston
  Janet M. Marinelli
  Cheryl Thompson

 Margaret Smolak 
Fred and Nancy Lane

  Jeanette Schneider
  Street Smart Driving  

   School, LLC

 Helen Smolka 
William and Margaret Pilacinski

 Helen Spartz 
M. Patricia Probst

Marie Stoeckel 
John and Rosalie Halling

 Lorraine Vierling 
M. Patricia Probst

 Donna Walicki 
Doris Mruz-Partyka 

 George Paul Webinger 
Margaret Adamek Webinger

 Catharine Wheeler Smith 
Deacon William and Judy Smith

 Bertha Williams 
Susan and Tom McGuire

 Olga Witkowski 
Paul and Patricia Archambault

  Mary Bacha
  Marie Bliss
  Becky Brandt
  Margaret Buszta
  Janice Carlson
  Catholic Eldercare  

   Volunteer Department
  Raymond Czupta
  Sharon Ellis
  Gerald and Elizabeth Garski
  Pat and Jerry Hartlaub
  Dallas and Jean Joseph
  Katie Kielb
  Michelle Magnuson
  Marion J. McGinnis
  Shannon McGinnis
  Gerald and Carol Motherway
  Michael Sroga
  Tom and Terri Tremmel
  The Family of Olga Witkowski
  Kathleen Wittinger

 Ted and Frances Wlazlo 
William and Margaret Pilacinski

 Tony and Michelle Wlazlo

CAPITAL FUND
Jennifer Bendel-Artman

Marilyn and Jimmy Dubay

MATCHING GIFTS 
Ameriprise Financial Employee
Gift Matching Program

Diane Marget

Robert Muffelman

CHAPEL 
Anonymous

Dorothy Artmann

Rosemary Bedor

Glenn and Laurie Benson

Michael and Monica Bianchi

Joe and Sheila Biernat

Billman-Hunt Funeral Chapel, Inc.

Robert Blaine

Marie Bliss

Bernadette Botoshe

James and Cheryl Brandes

Steve Brandes

James and Pat Bumgarner

Mary Bydlon

Alice Cantril

Joseph Cavaleri

Chemeli Cherubim

Rachel Chin Fu Chen

Rosemarie Clark

Maureen DeSutter

Gary and Mary Dowdle

Joan Dudek

Thomas Dunnwald

Steve and Trish Flannigan

Dan and Carol Forby

David and Katherine Gooley

Olive Hachlowski

The Hannah Family

Theresa Hansen

Bill and Kathy Hanson

Delores and J. Michael Hauer

Kathleen Healy

Shirley Herrmann

Clifford and Betty Jacobson

Ena Joseph and Paul Wood

Eugene and Marie Joseph

Kate Justeson

Laverne Kallunki

Kapala-Glodek Funeral Home

Ashley Karkula

Kathy Karkula

Dave and Connie Kassing

Joyce A. Knutson

Edward and Janice Kodet

Richard and Lorraine Kuklock

Dave and Janis Langsdale

Mark and Connie Lewis

Mark Loahr

Mary Loizeaux

Maryls Lutgen

Maria Victoria Magsalin

Mary Martichuski

Jerome and Pauline McAllister

Geraldine C. McCollow

Elizabeth McDonnell

Rose McMurchie

Miriam Mellican

Maxine T. Narog

William Narog

Ramona Neeb

Lillian Nelson

Stephen and Anne Noonan

Andrew S. Pappas

Dennis and Kathleen Peterson

Liz Pugsley

Joanne and Leonard Rabatin

Donald Richter

Barbara Rogers

Doris Roth

David F. Ryan

Barbara Salem

Marie M. Sawochka

Lois Schardin

Liam Scott

Richard D. Shupien

Kristine Smyth

Marlys Sporny

Gloria Stauffer

Marie Trepanier

Paul Trepanier

Robert and Jeanne Tupa

Jon Voltz

Mark and Beth Weinberger

Robert and Mary Ellen White

Teresa and Robert White

Donald and Lydia Zappa

Antoinette M. Zwolski

SISTER RUTH
ROLAND SOCIETY
Ken Baltes, Ph.D. and  

Dorothy Elion

Alvina Bartylla†

Mary Virginia Betlach

Elizabeth Bonnes Estate†

Lidwina Buchwald Estate†

Donald G. Campagne Estate†

John† and Veronica Commers

Marion Critelli Estate†

Lucille Damm Estate†

Bernice C. Decowski Estate†

Regina A. Dinhoff Estate†

Mae LaVonne Ecklund Estate†

Ada B. Eller Estate†

Dorothy Marie Flynn Estate†

Thomas E. Gainor

Loretta R. Gliniany†

Thomas F. Glodek

Geraldine Grajeda Estate†

Angeline F. Guminga Estate†

Mable Halloran Estate†

Barbara Hedges Estate†

Rev. John M. Hofstede

Mary D. Hungate†

James E. Indrehus

Shirley Korblick Estate†

Margaret T. Manley Estate†

Antonio Martinez Estate†

John C. Matlon Estate†

Thomas and Susan McGuire

Barbara Mead†

Agnes Mohr Estate†

Margaret F. Mulcare Estate†

Joan E. Murray

Karlis Neimanis Estate†

James and Cheryle Nesser

Bernard J. Newinski

Bruce Nolan

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Palen

Anthony J. Pantano Estate†

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph  
Clinton Peabody

Adam and Virginia Piecek Estate†

Leo E. Rainville Estate†

Wallace Rainville Estate†

Elizabeth A. Rouleau Estate†

Margaretha F. Santha†

Mary J. Schubert

Margaret J. Schweizer Estate†

Stuart S. Seim

Luella L. Simon

Dolores E. Sisson Estate†

Kristine Smyth

Jack Spillane, Jr.

Florence W. St. Claire Estate†

Donna Stelmaszewski Estate†

Joseph and Pamela Strauss

Charles E. Sullivan and  
Sandra West

Dena Tarnowski Estate†

Eugenia R. Taylor

Donna Walicki Estate†

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Whalen

Alan Winters Estate†

Stanley Wruck Estate† 

† Deceased



NEW INDEPENDENT LIVING  •  Opening Late Fall 2018  
Corner of NE 2nd Street and Broadway Street NE  •  612-605-2506

Amenity-rich downtown living in a warm NE neighborhood. Focused on wellness and 

hospitality, we provide a range of exceptional Independent Living options and access to 

Catholic Eldercare’s full continuum of care—so as health needs change, residents can feel 

secure that they’ll always be in good hands.

CATHOLIC ELDERCARE BY DAY  |  ADULT DAY SERVICES 
149 8th Avenue NE, Minneapolis  •  612-362-2405

This program offers care and programming for the senior who may require modest 

assistance when a spouse or other loved ones are unavailable to attend to their needs. 

Adult Day also serves as a respite for family caregivers who may find it increasingly 

challenging to care for an older adult all the time. The weekday program is affordable and 

flexible. Clients may be eligible for financial assistance. Transportation can be arranged.

RIVERVILLAGE EAST  |  ASSISTED LIVING AND MEMORY CARE 
RIVERVILLAGE NORTH  |  SUBSIDIZED LIVING 
2919 - 2921 Randolph Street, NE • 612-605-2500 

This inviting 107-unit senior campus, adjacent to St. Hedwig Church in Northeast 

Minneapolis, offers affordable market rate, assisted living apartments and memory care 

(East) and independent, subsidized units (North).

MAINSTREET LODGE  |  ASSISTED LIVING 
909 Main Street NE, Minneapolis • 612-362-2450

This assisted-living residence includes 51 comfortable apartments.  

The Lodge is adjacent to the nursing home and St. Anthony of Padua Chapel. 

ALBERT J. HOFSTEDE CARE CENTER  |  SKILLED NURSING 
817 Main Street NE, Minneapolis • 612-379-1370

A 150-bed skilled nursing residence, with dedicated memory care floor. The nursing  

home is physically connected to St. Anthony of Padua Chapel for ease of worship and 

socialization opportunities.  

TRANSITIONAL CARE UNIT  |  REHABILITATION SERVICES   
149 8th Avenue NE, Minneapolis • 612-379-1370 

A 24-bed skilled care unit designed to provide the perfect balance of advanced care and 

personal comfort needed to heal effectively after an illness, surgery, or hospital stay.

Nothing is more important to us than the quality of 
the care and service received by those in our care 
and their families. For that reason, our Board of 
Directors established the Board Committee on Quality. 
It is charged with monitoring quality and guiding 
improvement in partnership with our operations team 
whose charge is implementation. They are working 
on a Board level statement on quality and with our 
operational leaders will set priorities for improvement 
in the coming year. 

Recently, we asked family members of the Care 
Center, Assisted Living communities and tenants  
in the Assisted Living, these simple questions:

Suzanne Snyder
Chair

Robert J. Hanten
Vice Chair

Marcus Merz
Treasurer

James J. Murzyn
Secretary

Kenneth G. Baltes
Rev. John Bauer
Chris R. Fitzmorris
Mark T. Glodek
Albert J. Hofstede, Jr.
Rev. Glen Jenson
Penelope A. Moyers

James R. Peters
Jeff Schrempp
Robert K. Spinner
Mark Stenglein
Lores J. Vlaminck
Beth A. Waterman

OFFICERS DIRECTORS

• Would you recommend us to  
your friends as a trusted high-
quality provider of compassionate 
care for your older loved one?  
Out of 170 responses, 92% said yes!

• And then we asked how we could improve, and we 
received some friendly and supportive suggestions.

The Board committee on Quality will be discussing 
those findings with our operational leaders to identify 
several improvements for 2017-18 with a view to taking 
action. We will share that work with you in a future 
edition of the Connection and we plan to resurvey those 
we serve in the future. We always have room to improve.    

Join a team of compassionate, caring and dedicated individuals. 
Discover the fulfillment that comes from providing an unmatched level of person-centered  
care our residents and families have come to know and love. We invite you to explore our  
career opportunities and see why Catholic Eldercare has offered the finest in senior 
services for over 30 years. Visit www.catholiceldercare.org/employment for more 
information, or contact our Human Resources Manager at 612-362-2491.
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My Aunt grew up in Northeast Minneapolis, so she knew 
about Catholic Eldercare for years prior to her coming to 
live here.  

It has kept her in her neighborhood that she’s very used 
to, and where she grew up. There are people here that she 
knows from her life. It’s kept her busy in many ways, both 
socially, physically, emotionally, so she’s very stimulated here 
and she enjoys that.  

I’m very comfortable with the fact that Catholic Eldercare 
has nursing and staff 24 hours in the whole building.  
My aunt is able to contact somebody 24/7, and she has 
needed that, so it’s been very good for her and comforting  
to the family knowing that she can be watched over even 
when we’re not available.

Patty Theobold 
Niece of RiverVillage Resident

In their own words...
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